

CCJ: WOODMEAD SOLAR CAR PORT & PARKING PROJECT - UPDATE

Tuesday 23 September 2025

Dear Members,

We would like to update you on the ongoing Woodmead parking project. Starting early next week, you will notice that the hoarding from Zone 1 will be moved and placed in Zone 2 (see the diagram below). This means:

- Zone 2 will be temporarily closed, and Zone 1 will reopen for member parking. Zone 1 will continue to be reserved for members during this period.
- Work will commence in Zone 2. Please note that this will impact the front entrance, and we appreciate your understanding as the team works efficiently to minimise disruption.
- Within Zone 1, construction of the plinths for the solar bays will begin. Parking will remain open during this work, although some sections will be cordoned off while the plinths are built.



Diagram of the zones



View of the project's progress.

Once the work in Zone 2 is completed, it will reopen for parking, and work will begin in Zone 4 (the small, grassed overflow parking area). Zone 3 is scheduled for completion in the new year.

To assist with convenience, a 6-seater cart is available to shuttle members around the affected areas from Tuesdays to Sundays, and feedback so far has been very positive.

We would like to extend a sincere thank you for your patience and understanding during this important project. These improvements aim to provide enhanced parking, solar infrastructure, and a better overall experience at Woodmead.

Should you have any questions or require assistance, please do not hesitate to contact our team.

Warm regards, Charmaine Klug-Price Club Manager – Woodmead